Dear Mr. A

It was indeed a very pleasant surprise to receive your letter of April 6th advising of the new establishment of an AA group in Orlando.

At present we are listing you as contact for the group who will receive all information concerning AA and the group listings that are sent out twice yearly. You will also receive inquiries referred to your box number for contact. The only ones we found in our files are listed below.

We are sending you under separate cover a set of literature that we would like you to accept complimentary. You will also find a list of the groups and their secretaires throughout the country. This informative list is for your use only as contact of the Orlando group.

There are no set rules and regulations in AA. It is up to those in the group. If you wish further information concerning group procedure, why not attend the meetings in Jacksonville and study their procedure. You can practice the same and then you and the other Orlando AAs can contribute your ideas.

Mrs. Margaret R. B. , the national secretary is away for a much needed rest. If you would like to get in touch with her she will be returning to this office within two weeks.

Best of Luck.

25

Bincerely,

Elleen B. Ass't-

- 1. Sgt. J. B 1156 School Sq. AAF Tactical Centrer, Orlando. he claims he is an alcoholic and would like contact someone concerning his problem.
- 2. Peter 8 #16156656, 1159 Sch. Sq., Penisostle Air Field Orlando. Wanted information about AA for himself.